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Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2014
Joy Anderson, Jeremy Deorsey, Bill Dausey, Gerry Ouillette and Justin Arbuckle were present.  Andrew Chagnon was absent.  Barbara Kinney, Administrative Assistant was also present.

Mr. Arbuckle opened the meeting at 7:00PM.

Citizen’s Forum

Keith Reiter is a rising Eagle Scout and is looking for ideas for his Eagle Scout project.  It may be done between now and winter or in the early spring.  The Conservation Commission (NCC) suggested the Elsa Mason property and Shining Rock.  Other Eagle Scout projects have been done behind Balmer School and the Mumford River Walk but the NCC believes that these areas are fine at this time.  Another possibility is Reservoir Heights.

Lot 9 Rebecca Road (The Camelot) (Map 16, Parcel 218)

Proposed construction of a single-family dwelling, installation of utilities, and associated site work.  Applicant is J & F Marinella represented by Andrews Engineering, 104 Mendon Street, PO Box 312, Uxbridge, MA  01569.

Ms. Kinney stated that the green cards have been received and all legal posting requirements have been met.

Paul Hutnak of Andrews Engineering and Dave Crossman, Wetland Scientist of B & C Group were present.  Mr. Hutnak explained that this lot is in an approved subdivision and his plan shows the various buffer zones highlighted.  The proposed dwelling has been placed so that it is not in the 50 foot offset.  The erosion controls are outside the 35 foot no disturb zone.  The area is fairly flat.
Per Mr. Crossman, there are eight new flags and the wetland line has moved from what the NCC approved to what has now been submitted on this lot.  The new wetland line is mostly based on soils.  The old line was by vegetation, but Mr. Crossman did not find any modeling there so that is why the wetland line moved (less resource area).  Mr. Crossman used the DEP guidebook for delineating wetlands guidelines and you must have both soils and vegetation.  Flags four through seven have moved and are based on soils along with vegetation.  Mr. Crossman submitted documents supporting this.  Mr. Crossman discussed in detail the soils for the NCC members to have a better understanding of why the flags were moved.  Mr. Crossman explained that soils take a long time to change from upland to wetland or from wetland to upland.  The original delineation is more than five years old.

The proposed dwelling has slid further from the property line.  There will be a little more yard area.  However, the deck is within the 50 foot buffer zone but will not have a foundation.  Mr. Hutnak thinks it will be sonotubes.

Motion made by Mr. Deorsey and seconded by Mr. Dausey.  The NCC voted 5-0 to close the Public Hearing.

Motion made by Mr. Deorsey and seconded by Mr. Ouillette.  The NCC voted 5-0 to approve the plan “Conservation Plan of the Camelot Lot 9R – Rebecca Road” dated January 28, 2014 with a revised date of June 19, 2014 with the special condition that permanent markers be placed at each order of the lot and at the corner of the deck (total 3) at the limit of disturbance.
(07-RDA-2014) 1423 Quaker Street (Map 27, Parcel 70)

Proposed clearing / reclaiming area of brush and debris on North side of property, remove debris from back of dwelling to cliff, scrape both driveways for topping and place 12 foot x 24 foot shed just behind garden in line with dwelling.  Applicant is Dale Dunne, 1423 Quaker Street, Northbridge, MA  01534.

Dale Dunne and Glenn Mushnick were present.  Mr. Dunne explained that they will hire someone (Dave Brown, licensed contractor) with a backhoe to scrape out and remove the brush and debris that has grown in over the last several years.  They will also scrape the driveways (two) and top.  Also, a 12 foot by 24 foot shed will be placed by the garden.  They will not be disturbing any resource areas.  The brush and debris will be hauled to a friend in Millis for composting.  They do not use chemicals on the property.

Mr. Deorsey wanted to know exactly where the shed will be placed and it will be placed just behind the garden in line with the dwelling in a previously disturbed area (lawn).
Motion made by Mr. Ouillette and seconded by Mr. Deorsey.  The NCC voted 5-0 to issue a negative determination and Mr. Arbuckle amended the motion to add the condition that the NCC will need to revisit the site when the work begins.

Minutes

No minutes to approve at this meeting.
Old / New Business

No old / new business to discuss at this meeting.
Enforcement Actions

Burdon Pond Dam – Ratify Enforcement Order

Motion made by Mr. Dausey and seconded by Mr. Ouillette.  The NCC voted 5-0 to ratify the enforcement order.
Other
1405 Quaker Street

Ms. Kinney will draft a letter for review and signature by the NCC asking the owner(s) of 1405 Quaker Street to come to the next meeting.  Per Mr. Dunne, the original builder (Wally Pasiczniak) took dirt from 1405 to build up 1423 Quaker Street (filled one wetland and created another).  Mr. Dunne was told nothing could be done on the land at 1405 Quaker Street.  The well at 1423 Quaker Street is 81 feet from the wetland and 90 feet from the horses.  The crater on 1405 Quaker Street helps keep Mr. Dunne’s property dry, per Mr. Dunne.

Lot 11 Forsythe Farm Road

The NCC reviewed the permit application for a pool and determined that a Notice of Intent needs to be filed and approved before they sign off on the swimming pool permit.

Sutton Street

Ms. Kinney spoke to Roland Michaud, Project Manager for MA DOT, and he believes that the issues have been taken care of but will speak to the contractor and have it done today if it has not already been corrected.

The NCC members present performed administrative tasks (signed Orders, etc.) that were needed.

Motion made by Ms. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Dausey.  The NCC voted 5-0 to adjourn the meeting on or about 8:55PM.

Executive Session

MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21, #3 Litigation

Nothing for executive session at this meeting.
Respectfully submitted,
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